
NoƟce of Requirement (NoR) from the Ministry of EducaƟon to the Kaipara District Council to 
designate land for educaƟonal purposes to enable the relocaƟon of Te Kura Kaupapa Maori O 
Ngaringaomatariki to 9 Tawa Road, Kaiwaka – Lot 5 DP 388478 (the site) and to enable the use of 
the site as a Kura Kaupapa Māori for years 0 to 13 and a Puna Reo and referenced RM230077  

HEARING FROM DIAMOND TRUSTEE – Jennifer de Villiers – 111 Tawa Ave 

November 2023 

 

Residents of Tawa Ave are responsible for the upkeep of the private part of the road.  

There exists tension between the road owner (113 Tawa Ave) and many of the residents on the road 
who have ROW. I have been informed that the road owner has signed emails to some residents with 
‘Its my road you can f**k off”. 

These ongoing tensions have contributed to my husband’s ill health, and we anƟcipate with a high 
level of certainty things will only get worse with a school at the end of the road. 

It is not unreasonable to predict that staff and parents will use the private part of Tawa Road for 
access and parking when the school has events, or on a daily basis. We don’t want the pressure, 
responsibility, or worry of what may happen if school members/parents use the road.  

The council has allowed for many sub divisions on the road, which is more traffic, and now it is 
proposing a school to be built, which will put significant pressure on every resident on all of Tawa 
Road, not just those in the immediate vicinity of the school.   

In planning for the Kura the council and Ministry need to improve the wider infrastructure (faciliƟes 
and services), not just the immediate area around the school.  

We, residents of Tawa Road, want our rubbish collected from our gates and the private porƟon of the 
road made public (owned by council) for the safety and well-being of all, this is necessary for council 
and the ministry to meet the requirements of the safety act.  

As residents on Tawa Road, we cannot take much more. 

 


